
 

 TURBOTVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL  

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES  

July 1, 2024 

 

 

 

OPENING: Meeting opened at 7:24 pm with Pledge of Allegiance 

 

 

COUNCIL PRESENT:  Pat Betz, Christina Mensch, Betty Figels and Adam Kocher 

 

ABSENT:  Tom Barrett, Paul Franke, Steve Snyder and Mayor 

  

OTHERS: Mileta Joe, secretary  

 

VISITORS:  

 

PRESENTATION:  

 

  

SECRETARY/TREASURER: 

A motion was made by Pat Betz to accept the minutes of 6/10 & 24/2024 and seconded by 

Adam Kocher. Motion carried.  

 

FINANCIAL: 

A motion to accept financial report was made by Pat Betz and seconded by Betty Figels. 

Motion carried. 

 

June bills were reviewed with several questions by Betty Figels, which were answered to 

everyone’s satisfaction.  

 

Betty Figels made the suggestion that the carnival committee should pay the community 

hall water bill for June, but only the water portion and not the sewer portion. All agreed. 

Also, the carnival committee should pay all but $35.00 of the June electric bill at the train 

station. All agreed.  

 

CORRESPONDENCE: 

   

 

SOLICITOR:  

  

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Progress Report 

   

 

EQUIPMENT, BUILDINGS & RECREATION: 

Council felt the architectural firm of Marotta/Main was rather high and Adam Kocher will 

contact an architect to give the borough a second quote on the bathroom remodel.  

 



Betty Figels suggested council finds a different company for camera quotes. Adam 

Kocher volunteered to get camera quotes and installation prices for next meeting.  

 

Betty Figels reported on the 3 quotes received for a new dump truck. Each would be at a 

cost of over $100,000.00+ and council decided to table proceeding with the idea, at this 

time. 

 

Betty Figels reported two quotes received for a roller and a snowblower attachments to the 

new skid steer. Council was opposed to the roller until talking to Jeremy on its possible 

uses. The snow blower will be considered and reach out for grants.  

 

Betty Figels is still working with a company for final quote on the new “Welcome to 

Turbotville” sign. It was decided that the 5 x 9 sign would be the better size. 

 

STREETS/HIGHWAY: 

Paradise St. project should begin mid-August. A firm date will come in the near future.  

 

 

CODE ENFORCEMENT:  

Council received a conditional use request from Susquehanna Solar LLC.  Council will 

need to decide on the conditions they wish to impose before any approval and discuss 

options and procedures with the Solicitor. Lewis Twp. meets July 3 at 4 p.m., and 

following their decisions will determine what the next step(s) is for Turbotville Borough.  

 

Council noted activity on a Main St. project and will look into the ownership and proper 

permits issued.  

 

Reviewed Code Inspections suggestions on enforcing junk vehicle(s). 

 

MEETING DATES: 

         COG:            COMMUNITY HALL:         TCC:          FIRE DEPT.:      CARNIVAL 

        July 16                                                                                   July 11                    

   

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

  

  

NEW BUSINESS:  

Pat Betz talked with Sarah Moser of the cemetery board and will present information at 

the next meeting.    

 

MAYOR:  

 

EMERGENCY MGT:  

 

GRANTS: 

  

PERSONNEL: 

 

CARNIVAL:   

  



ADJOURMENT:  

Betty Figels made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:22pm and was seconded by Pat 

Betz. Motion carried.  

 

 

Next meeting Monday, July 29, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the Borough Building. 


